6300 Clarice Avenue

Las Végas NV 89107-1397

November 19, 2011

Susan Joseph-Taylor Chief Hearing Officer Office of the State Engineer Suite 2002 901 South Stewart Street Carson City NV 89701

Re: groundwater (pipeline) project

Dear Ms Joseph-Taylor,

I am appalled that this project is even being considered. I believe it is unethical and should **not** be approved.

Common sense says that if Las Vegas doesn't have the resources to support additional population the City should stop issuing building permits. Growth at any cost should not be an option --- we need to live within our means.

The SNWA has made some questionable moves (follow the money) and I believe they have too much power. Big money usually wins, but I hope that will not be the case in this situation.

Sincerely,

Linda Yudka